
CHAPEL-EN-LE-FRITH PARISH COUNCIL 
 

Minutes of the Meeting of the Amenities Committee held on 
13th April 2021 

 
 
Present: Councillor J Adshead in the chair. 

Councillors C Sizeland, N Wetters-Gourlay and S Young. 
 
In Attendance: Mrs E Howe – Assistant to the Clerk 

Mrs S Stockdale – Clerk 
 
 
Apologies:  None. 
 
A minutes silence was held to mark the passing of HRH Prince Philip, 
The Duke of Edinburgh. 
 
21/396  Public Speaking 
 
Five members of the public were present, only one member of the public 
spoke. 
 
21/397  MUGA 
 
The Assistant Clerk reported on the following progress gained since the last 
meeting: 
 
Rebound Fencing 
Concrete upgrade 
Moving the MUGA  
Advice from HPBC Planning Department  
 
The Committee met with the Dove Holes Community Association to discuss 
their project for Dove Holes and it was agreed the Council will aid in any way 
they can. 
 
Resolved: The Clerk and Assistant Clerk are to seek advice about any 
necessary planning permissions that will be required from HPBC Planning 
Department to install rebound fencing behind the goal posts in the park. 
 
A cost is to be sought to undertake a community engagement project 
ascertaining the needs/wants of the local community with relating to 
equipment within the Memorial Park. 
 
An advertisement for land within the Parish is to be published to facilitate the 
possibility of an additional recreation area within Chapel-en-le-Frith. 
 
21/398  Date to be set for one item agenda 
 



Resolved: One item agenda will be take place on 20th May 2021 at 7pm. 
     
 
There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 
9.03pm 
 
CHAIRMAN 
 
 
 
 


